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OFFICERS FOR CALENDAR 1TAR i973

President

list for Dixie Ranger, that they would be
placed on SUBSCRIBER LIST and mailed
Dixie Ranger on payment of regular fee
of $2.00 per year.

Information about the next two meetings
will be covered as separate items later.

Whipple suggested making assessment of
nominal fee of 50f or $l to those who
attend annual picnic, to offset cost of
furnishing various items, such as soft
drinks, cups, plates, coffee, etc.
Decided that at future picnics , a cigar
box or other suitable container would be
set up with a "contribution" sign attached
and anyone who wanted to contribute
towards defraying cost could do so. The
contributlon is not mandatory.

Considerable discussion of membership,
particularly widows of deceased members.
It was general consensus that widows may
continue as members by paying the $2.00
membership fee. This is according to the
Constitution.

Considerabie discussion about non-payment
of dues. Treasurer read a list of those
who, according to the record, had not paid
dues. Some of those on the list had not
paid for either 197 2-1973. It was agreed
that we continue to advise those who have
not paid by "rubber stamp notice" on thelr
copy of the Dixie Ranger.

It was also agreed that in the final news-
letter of the year, at which time you will
be dunned for I974 dues, that a form

(le7 s)
(re7 4)
(re7 3)

BOARD OF DIRECTOR' S MEETING

Held on June 6, 1973, with the following
in attendance: Herrick, Fischer, Whipple,
Russell, Eriksson, Thompson, Adams,
Grumbine, Newcomb and Hunt.

Purpose of the meetinq was to consider
three items of business (1) Plans for the
next several meetings (2) Consider requests
for special membership (3) Finalize plans
concerning postage situation.

Whipple reported on (3) that all papers
have been submitted to Internal Revenue
Service and their approval of non-profit
status to Association is expected. Whipple
will make final check week of June IJ.

Herrick furnished names of non-eligible
persons who wanted to join Association,
includlng Dr. ]ohn Lippert, Chuck St.
Lawrence, Jack IrzlcElroy, Stan Adams and
Walker Newman. Newman quallfies as to
membership. Decided, since the others
wanted membership only for being on mailing

Newsletter Editor
Tom Hunt

BOARD OF D]RECTORS
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containing the correct information as to
how to pay dues , will be made a Part of
the newsletter. The reason for this is
because (1) checks and cash are coming
in with no identification (2) are being sent
to various offlces and indivi.duais (3) we
have evidence that some of the checks for
dues have found their way to the Fiscal
Agent's office and have been deposited in
the Treasury of the U. S. Checks should
be made payable to Southern Forest Service
Retiree Association and mailed to the
address on this letterhead. Payments by
cash should be identified as to sender.

The following new members joined the
Association during Calendar Year 1973:
E. T. Hawes , Ivlarion Lamb, RaYmond
Phillips , Sam ]ohnson, Mary Alford, Martha
Go1er, Paui Swarthout, Nicholas Kmecza,
Cecil Clapp, N4rs . Erwin (Dutch) Heers ,

George Hoffman, Don \zlorris, Joe Reibold,
Jack Fortin -- pius these SUBSCRIBERS -
Dr. John Lippert and Chuck St. Iarivrence.

OUR NEXT \4EETING

Will be the annual picnic at Stone iVlountain
Park, on September I9 , plus a golf tournament
in the morninq for aIl retirees and any of
the members of the Forest Service Golf
Association who wish to participate. As

usual, soft drinks , coffee, cups , plates ,

plastic knives, forks, spoons will be
furnished. It will be a covered dish supper.
Out of town members NEED NOT furnish a

covered dish. SPECIAL ATTENTION:
Aicoholic beverages are not available at
Stone IVlountain Park. if members attending
the picnic want beer or other drinks - make
a note to BRING YOUR OWN. PLEASE mai'l
or phone picnic reservations to IMrs. Bea

Cagle, Room 802, 17 20 Peachtree Rd. , N.\l/.,
Atlanta , Ga . 30309 - Phone No. 5 26-5L71 ,
by SEPTE\,{BER 10.

Will be a luncheon meeting, scheduled
for November 28, the place to be selected
at a later date and members advised by
newsletter (with a reservation blank)
prior to November 1. This meeting will
follow format of previous final meetings E

and wlll consist of social gathering prior
to lunch; Committee Reports and installation
of new officers f.or I97 4. No scheduled
speaker at this time, unless somethlng
important comes up that will be of interest.

Ye-editor is aware of a lot of travel accom-
plishments by many members. Since I do
not have the details from the travelers,
however, I hesitate to compile such infor-
mation, other than what appears in the
letters from members, in this issue. If
any one wants to let their friends know
about their travels - please furnish me with
such information by letter - no phone calls
please 

"

BiRTHDAY GREETINGS

To those whose birthday falls during the
period Iuty - September, inclusive, plus a

few stragglers in previous months; such as
Helen Wellhoner , l/26; Lena Bell Morriss
3/9; Iack Weilhoner S/22; and Marian
Fortln 6/17 .

ruLY

I - Dr. W. D. Buchanen
3 - Velma Howard
4 - John I. Christensen
7 - R. E. Elliott
B - Mandie Patterson
10 - Henry Sipe
11 - Vera Thoresen

OUR LAST N4EETING FOR I973

OUR TRAVELL]NG MEMBERS
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iULY (contlnued)

10 - Baxter Reed
14 - Walt Zillgitt
2 - I. K. Vessey
15 - Mrs. R. E. Pidgeon
15 - Zula Cossltt
16 - Norman N. Jones
18 - M. C. Howard
18 - A. B. Hunter
22 - Wayne Higdon
22 - R. M. McKinley
24 - L. S. Newcomb
23 - C1ara S. Herrick
26 - Lew Mielke
27 - Rose Fischer
27 - Eunlce Kile
26 - Thelma Cabannis
27 - Thelma Palmer

AUGUST

3 - Alvin E. Howard
4 - Wally Everton
5 - Don Morriss
7 - Brooke R. Davls
7 - Dorothy D. Robinson
6 - Margaret McPherson
I - Nancy Greenwood
9 - Verla McLaughiin
1I - Alyce Vance
11 - Emory Hunnicutt
12 - I,I'rank Palmer ]r.
13 - M. B. Jones
i5 - Charley M. Arnold
18 - Evelyn Wililams
18 - Polly Brandt
19 - Mrs. Nick Kmecza
20 - Dewey W. Puckett
20 - Norma Vessey
21 - Porter C. Burris
21 - Mary Tomlinson
21 - Tom B. Allen
22 - Nick Kmecza
23 - John J. Olson
31 - R. IvI. Conarro

SEPTEMBER

6 - Elsie Buchanan
6 - Jo Thompson
7 - Ellzabeth Mason
7 - Lida McKenzie
7 - Mary Martin
8 - E. B. McNeeIy
9 - Thomas J. Hunt
9 - Ralph H. Morgan
9 - Thomas Giass, Jr.
13 - W. R. Paddock
14 - Kay Hofeldt
14 - Willlam W. Huber
15 - Wlnnie M. Posey
15 - W. H. Fischer
15 - Sidney Mclaughlin
17 - Ruby Cooper
18 - Ernest W. Milot
21 - John K. Cross
23 - Mrs. Kythe Sears
27 - I|llillon R. Scott
27 - LaVerne Nlcholas
20 - Olene Woody
29 - Mary Barnes Hunnicutt
28 - Cora Mannlng
20 - Harry Rossoll
21 - Ruth H. Higdon
21 - Jessie Rayworth
27 - Iim Cheek

LETTERS FROM OUR MEMBERS

JOHN W. LIPPERT: Cltnt, i had a ball
reading the Dixie-Ranger. I have now sent
it on to Chuck St. Lawrence and I'm sure
that he will love it too. Chuck is about
second man in Personnel of HUD, under
Jim Currey, formerly of IRS. I've been
doing some sections for Chuck ln Washlng-
ton. On the chance that consultants and
loyal supporters may join the Assoclation,
or at least get on the mailing list for the
"Ranger" regularly, here's my check for
two years.

a
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NICK KMECZA: Here is my check for $2 to
cover one year's dues for the SFSRA. To com-
plete your questionnaire, rny address is P. O.
Box 671, Weaverville, North Carolina 28787 ,

phone + 704-645-7759. (Birthdates noted,
Nick) .

CARRIE COVINGTON: Please note new address
716 Avenue A, 1\4cComb, Mlssissippi 39648.

DONALD J. MORRISS: Bill Irbv sent Jennie over
with his copy of Vol. III , *II , of the Dixle
Ranger. Upon review, I'd say that you put
out one of the better of such sheets. Since I
once was an uncultured foreman on what was
then the Choctawhatchee N.F. , I suppose that
I'm eligible for membership. Accordingly, I
enclose dues and the informatlon that I was
born B/08 and Lena Be}le on Vlarch 9 of a year
somewhat later. We have been here almost five
years. Have had many visitors , qulte a few
of whom are x-Forest Service. The retlrees
on the Florida Southwest Coast have an infor-
mal F. S. X-CIub. Membership so far is from
St. Pete to Naples. We get together for
picnics and reminiscences. On the averaqe
I'd say our attendance is about 30. Come
and see us. Regards. (s) non

IACK WELLHONER: I arn sending my check for
1973 dues. You indicated that my ciues for'72
had not been paid, but my records show that I
am paid up untii the end of '72" (This is now
confirmed, Jack) . I am enclosing my member-
shlp card. I would appreciate it if you would
check your records to see if a mistake has been
made. My years with the Forest Service on the
Ocala were enjoyabie years and nolv my retire-
ment years are equally as enjoyable. Helen,
my devoted wife of 56 years, and I are still
livlng at the same old homestead in Conner -
within the boundary of the Ocala N. F - We
are fortunate 1n having some of our chiidren
and grandchiidren living nearby. They are a
constant source of enjoyment to us . We still
manage to have a garden each year and Helen
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enjoys working with her flowers. We
enjoy the Dixie Ranger very much and
we feel that you are doing a fine job
with it.

OSIE LEINART: Hello, Tom. Hope every-
one over in "Dixleland" is aII fine.
Yes, after a lot of PrYing bY mY wife, I
finally get around to sending in my $2.
Have been too busY in mY new job to do
the things I wourld iike to do. Am in the
fence business, selling and having a

lot of fun at it. Would like to come over
that way sometime to vislt with and make
some of the meetings. Fishing is good
at Sam Rayburn and Toledo Bend Lakes.
Come over and we will wet some hooks -
they are catching some good ones. If any
of the retirees ever come this way, telI
them to look us up' Best reqrards to aII'

M. B. ]ONES: Don't know if the Treasurer
gets this initially or not, but here are my
7 3-7 4 dues . Note by the Constitution
this should have been paid by the 3Ist of
March - if I'm a non-member because of
thls neglect please reinstate me. Enjoy
the Dixie Ranger with its news of friends
and F.S. Associates. Seems like every-
body is busy with something, lncluding
me. I enjoy worklng in a woodworking
shop and in addition have become a

philatilist (stamp collector) . This in
addition to visiting family in Tampa and
Montgomery, four or five times a year
keeps us busy. Hope you and yours have
a good )ear, From a friend . .

STAN JOHNSON: ReaI haPPY to receive
the ever cielightful news sheet. We have
had a quiet stay at home this winter
during which we were iucky to have mild
weather. So I was able to work outside
nearly every day and the garden is already
progressing niceiy and we have stayed
weIl. Glad to know that Dick Millar

a
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has now become a full fledged member. \4aybe
'it is not in order, since so many members do not
belong to the SAF and I know many members have
already donated to the building fund. However,

- I am sure we are nearly all interested in seeing
the drlve become successful. Can we make a
donation from our surplus or thru a special con-

-tribution. Enclosed is a check for my dues plus
some for the fund or however. Greetings. (Stan,
your check credited to 197 3-197 4 dues) .

SIN4EON PINTADO: Appreciate you sending me
the Dlxie Ranger and the reminder. This is a
"link" we would not like to see broken. Here's
dues for two years. If you can't accept for more
than a year, just apply to postage, sending the
"Ranger" to some other members, such as I,
who needed a reminder. Best to all.

SAM L. JOHNSON: Thanks for your personal
mailing of the i\ularch Dixie Ranger. The reading
eased my back-breaking, unpacking tasks. We
bought one of the first phase construction Leaf-
more Forest Condominiums with surrounding mud
for the next year and a half before all of the I05
units are so1d. Hope that others with lazy trends
Ilke mine, when it comes to yard maintenance,
(are there such Foresters?) will look here when
condominium hunting. Frank Mayfield and Mary
Io helped us find ours. Your newsletter is fine--
keep it up.

GEORGE HOFFMAN: Someone gave us a copy of
your newsletter *2 and we enjoyed it so much
that I hasten to send in a $2 check for 1973
dues. Mary and I have settled in Gainesville
where , by moonlight, I am doing a little sur-
veying. This keeps me out of doors, gives me
exercise and activates my mind. On a recent
trip we saw Ester and Chet Burnham in New
Orleans and E1aine and Paul Vincent in Lufkin.
Sincerely.

Kaye Shelton - Cherokee NF wrote a note and
asked that Gus Lovin's name be placed on the
list to receive Dixie Ranger. Gus lives at
Route 3 , Tellico Plains , Tenn. 37354.

ALVA B. WILLIA\4S: Change of address
to Elkins Lake, Box 72, Huntsville,
Texas 77340.

DICK MILLAR: I know the enclosed is
too late for your current issue of the
newsletter, but would you mind including
it in the next issue - even though it
will be rather stale by then. We just
got covered up here with all this selling,
packing and getting ready to move.
Dick's enclosure was "A THANK YOU
FROM THE DICK MILLARS": It was
good to see so many Atlanta area mem-
bers of the SFSRA at the Millar retire-
ment festivities. A sincere thank you
to each and everyone who came to wish
Sara and me well. Your presence added
a real warmth to the occasion. Against
the advice and counsel of aIl the experts,
Sara and I have decided to move north
rather than south for our initial test
of the retirement life. We don't expect
to have any trouble whatsoever with
the New England winters, since we
plan to be in some part of the Southland.
For those of you who may be interested,
our new address after MaY I will be:
Birch Lane, New London, N.H. 03256.
Come see us.

ELIZABETH MASON: Was unable to
attend the luncheon this week due to a
Iong prior commitment, so am sending
my dues. I assume they are still $2 -
if not, do let me know. Have bought
a townhouse at Northlake and will have
a new address in April - 232I Northlake
Court, Atlanta 30345. Won't know
my new telephone number until I move.
Larry hasn't sold our present house, so
am unsure of date of move. Best wishes.

IACK B. FORTiN: (Ed's note - this was
a personal letter to me, but it is too
good to be enjoyed by only one person)

I'm not so sure I would trust You with



many more of my episodes - you have too
damn good a memory. I took you up on the
"joining up" and sent in $2 for membership
in the SFSRA. IvIy copy cf Vol. ilj, #1 was
gratefully received. It took me a while to
obtain tfre $ 2 f.or dues - almost had to ask
you to loan me the money, ES you offered.
Did sit out on the corner near the city haIl
with a pair of dark glasses and sold enough
pencils to get the necessary funding. Had
to take out a loan though to purchase my
stock, but it is paid. Things are touqh out
here with the coyotes eating up ail the sheep
and the rustlers stealing all the cattle,
hay about gone and still snow cozering the
range, but gold and silver increasing in
price so we can perhaps pick up a bit with
prospecting after the snow melts. By the
wdy, I sent the $2 to the Secretary, not
that I don't have complete confidence in
you, but since I also had a request from
lohn Adams, thought it best to work
directly with the Association and save ycu
any inconvenience. I sure do remember
how we saved the woods in 1952. That vras
a gallon of as fine mountain dew as I ever
remember sidling up against. We never dicl
get home in time to vote. Probabiy just as
well and didn't have to take any blame for
the way things happened. How I'd like to
wrap myself around another flounder like
that one in Ivlississippi. They just don,t
seem to grow that kind anymore. ldobody
has more fun than people, particularly F.S.
employees--hunt, trap, cabin furnished;
be a Forest Ranger; iive outdoors and protect
old mother nature. Of course, it heips if
you can also read and write, or even more
lf you can spel1 environment and ecology
or at least pronounce the words. It was
real good to hear from you and I do under-
stand why they selected you for the great
honor - Editor In Chief - Dixie Ranger.
Thanks for the good memories " Sinceretry.
Also received a nice note from ]ack's wife
Marian - but that is not for publication.
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HARRY ROSSOLL: Tom Hunt reminded me that
my 1973 dues were not paid, so here is my
check for $6 to keep me paid through ,75.
Bes t wishes .

IOHN WOOD: Here's a check for 1973 dues.
N4ail takes months to reach us, so I don't
know if you are still Treasurer. If you aren,t,
could you forward this check to the Treasurer
please. Our Savannah address is a forwarding
address. We left Wiimington Island when
the weather turned cool iast faIl. I saw all
the freezing weathers I want in my misspent
youth in Nlichigan. We have been doodling
and doddering about Biscayne Bay, Florida
Bay, Little Shark River and other delightful
places. As the northers ease up, we are
beginning to get notions about the Cheasa-
peake. Regards.

DEWEY PUCKETT: I'm enclosing my member-
ship dues for 1973. Enjoy the "Ranger" and
the RB News very much. It is nice to keep
in touch with three decades of Forest Service
friends. Had a busy winter. Dug up about
40 tons of oak and palmetto stumps, had a
successful garden, dived for oysters and
managed to consistently beat the professional
fishermen in the area. i filled everyone's
freezer and collectecl hundreds of unbelievable
seafood recipes. Especially enjoyed the
part of your editorial about the mini-skirted
gals and would miss them if it were not for
the native naturals here. They are hip-huggers,
halters , bikinis and band-aids , born free,
care free and delightful. Had several qood
visits in the R.O. -- planning to attend
retiree's meeting in the future. With all the
activities here, I am sure having a good time
in retirement.

GUY WILKINSON: Dear Dixie Ranger Staff ,
Sylvia Bryan's "writing arm" is still handi-
capped with elastic bandages from her fall
ln January. She asks that I write to thank
you and her many friends for letters ard
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.notes concerning the accident. Though
there ls stlll swelling and pain, good pro-
gress ls being made and it ls hoped the
stiffness and soreness will, in time, disap-

- pear entirely. Cheer notes and messages of
encouragement were greatly appreciated.

"'Sylvia regrets she is unable to answer them
'"personaI1y. Phil is OK and serves well as
deputy. The Wilkinsons are fine and stlll
square dancing.

RUTH B. (UnS. LESTER P.) SCHAAP: En-
closed is my check for I97 3 dues. I do
enjoy reading the Dixie Ranger. It is my
only contact with old friends from the past.
Sincerely.

ED LITTLEHALES: Just got a reminder from
Smokey Rossoll that I'm not only eligible
for the Southern Forest Service Retiree
Associatlon, but that you would welcome
the enclosed. (Ed's note: I assume he sent
a check for $2 more or less). No, I'm not
eligible for the reai thing yet, but I will be
in just a few years. Maybe I could get back
home to Atlanta before then, but in the mean-
time, do put me on your mailing list for news
of my Southern friends. Regards. I guess
Ed you'11 have to come under SUBSCRIBER
category, provided you've paid your dues ? ? ?
Ye-ed.

PHII BRYAN: I enjoyed your breezy letter to
Marian Fortin in regard to ]ack Fortin's mem-
bership in the Association. Dld you have any
success? (We sure dld, Phil). I remember
that night in Cleveland, Tenn. - or was it
Sunday morning rather than Saturday night?
No news, except Sylvia is recovering from a
cracked right arm and cracked left leg very
nicely, although it is taking a lot of time. I
am still able to be about, but that is about
all. It is income tax paying time, so am
enclosing my yearly dues for the Association.
As ever.

DAN TODD: Here's my check for'7 3 dues -
biggest bargain of the year. Hope to make
more of the meetings this year for renewal of

old friendships. This is one of the flnest
frults of worklng for, and retlring from,
good o1d USFS. Wonder how many of us
really appreciate fu1ly the once-in-a-lifetlne
privilege of several years of thls retlrement.
To broaden and enrich our lives with
release from the deadllness and narrow
confines of the job, to travel mentally and
physically, expand our contacts, broaden
our whole outlook and enjoyment of life?
And if opportunity offers, participate in
public services as dictated by publlc need
rather than by personal gain or "policy IiRe".
This priviiege of public service - greatest
good to the greatest number, - whlle so
important on the job is even greater in
retirement. And while individual circum-
stances must govern in each case, it
seems that we forfeit much of this public
seruice opportunity, and come dangerously
near to vlolating publlc trust, when we
devote ourselves to private business gain
after retirement. Even occasionally becoming
"loyal opposition" to some policies and
practices in our old outftt might prove
eventually of greatest service to all. TilI
we meet again - retiree news is next best.

A. B. HUNTER: He1lo, Tom - check enclosed
for '7 3 dues. You are doing a fine job as
Newsletter Editor. Enjoying each issue.
Keeping busy in retirement doing what I
want to do.

IVAN J. NICHOLAS: Sorry but here are my
overdue dues. Nothing special to write
about. Expected to take a trip to the west
coast this past winter but the weather was
too bad. May go next winter. I set out
a lot of fruit trees, berrles, etc. , last
spring. They are doing fine now. The deer
about ruined them last summer. I now have
them fenced out. Best regards - Nick. Hls
new address is 103 Ridgewood Drive,
Fredericksburg, Texas 7 8624.

CARL G. KRUEGER: I see by the red print
on my Dixie Ranger that I am in alTears.
Sorry about that, I thought I was still Iegal.



Anyway, I'Ii pay for L973-'/ 4 both just
to avoid this happenlng again. I don't
see many from R-8 way up here in the
northwest. The Joe lvlcPhersons and
Irby Wagners from Texas dropped by
about every other year, but now Irby
has left us. I saw Jack Fortin about
once a year before I retired, but haven't
seen hlm since. Just about as bad with
Ernie deSilvia. I know I'm overdue for
a vlslt to Texas and North Carolina, hope
it can be worked out by '74. Right now
I'm keeplng busy working on a museum
project here in Coeur d'Alene. It looks
as if we'11 finaily get one going.
Target date is Iuly. We're only a couple
of blocks off I-90 in Coeur d'Alene, and
easy to find, so hope any friends passing
through will stop and look us up. Regards .

C. R. I\4OORE: IvIy dues for '7 3 are enclosed.
I enjoy the Dixie Ranger very much. Keep it
coming. I own a cabin on the banks of the
Pascagoula River and by this cabin stands
a huge live oak that measures 47" in dia-
meter. I need help by all my USFS friends
to help me use up this shade - come see
me.

IARRY K. MAYS: Received the Dixie Ranger
OK. Hadn't realized that '73 dues were
unpald. Here's the $2. Keep up the good
vrork.

SAI\4 K. GREENWOOD: Nancy and I both look
forward to the Dixie Ranger. The fcrmat and
editorship are the best of aLl the newsletters -
keep up the good work. Please do me a favor -
I sent a check for $2 to you for fonvarding the
dues - 1973 on B/25, then in the ner,vsletter #i
of 1973 it stated that I was paid up for '73 

"
Now on the newsletter *2 of 1973, I see that
I still owe for '73. Anyway, I am enclosing
a check for $2, either for the 1973 or '7 4
dues. Will you please ask Lewis to get this
stralghtened out for me. (Ed's note: I think
everything is straightened out, Sam). Do
you remember the Texas-Texas A&M game of
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L942? I do for we had a fine group of
people in Texas at that time. Please
corne and see us.

TRAVELERS

In the March i973 issue, I reported on
certain members making a 2-week tour of
Spain. I failed to rote that Larry and
Lesesne Mays also rmde that trlp. Sorry,
Larry & Lesesne.

Tom and Yvonne Hunt plan a trip to Wiscon-
sin, beglnning shortly after July 4. The
occasion will be to attend a 5Oth class
reunion; a LaMarche family reunion and
an "old timer's reunion" in the little town
of Presque Isle , Wisconsin.

H. C. "Rik" Eriksson and ivlarie Janelle
spoke their wedding vows on April 24.
Congratulations and best wishes to this
happy couple.

MISCELIANEOUS

In order to fill up this space, Ye-editor
offers these suggestions:

(1) att those who have not paid your'72
and '73 dues - please send your check.
(2) fet us know the results of your
travels. A lot of your friends are
interested.
(3) PIease contribute by writing a letter
for publication in the Dixie Ranger.
(4) Chect< the latest directory and if you
know of any eligible or potential new
members, send the names in to the
Secretary.

OBITUARIES

ANDERSON, Alfred H., former Supervisor,
George Washlngton NF died on Aprll 13.
His wife, \4rs. Virginia Anderson, lives

"d
i

WEDDING BELLS
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at 550 New York Avenue, Harrisonburg,
Vlrginla 22801.

HUCKEBY, H. Minor, former R-B Regional
Engineer, died of a heart attack April 10,
in Mesa, Arizona. Memorial servlces
were held April 28 in Denver. lvlrs "' Huckeby iives at 3611 Eaton Place,
Denver 80212.

LEIDE, Mrs. Anne, the former Anne
Fiorentino Beichler, died sometime
around the middle of May in Atlanta.

WALLBRUNN, Emma Lou, died whlle on a
round-the-world tour. She passed away
in her sleep whlle on board ship and in
port at Rio de Janerio, Brazil. Emma Lou
is survived by a sister, Mrs. Lee
Ebert , 546 Donne Drive, St. Louis .

Missouri 63130.

The following excerpts are taken from
a news article "U. S. FOREST SERVICE -
TRIBUTE TO SEELY". Ted Seely, District
Ranger on the Pisgah Ranger District for
14 years, passed away last Thursday.
Ted's accomplishments and marks on the
Pisgah NF in Transylvania County wi.ll
remain for many years. He was instrumental
in establishing the Cradle of Forestry in
America, the birthplace of Forestry and
Forestry education in the United States.
Ted also worked hard in establishing the
Schenck Job Corps Center. He also was
instrurnental in getting a better road from
Rosman through Balsam Grove to take Logan
(ffwy. +215). He was the first Ranger
in the U. S. to initiate a law enforcement
night patrol in order that campers would
have a safe and enjoyable experience in
the N. F. Ted married Jean English, a
native of this county, raised two sons and
then retired in Brevard. During his retire-
ment, he never interferred with District
operations, but was always available for

consultations and advice, according to
D. R. Dan Hile. AIso, according to
Dan Hile, Ted Seely will be missed, but
his many contrlbutions to the National
Forests will remain.

RECENT RETIREMENTS

John I. Chrlstensen, Johnnie E. Davis
and Lewis Long.

On May 22, 20+ retlrees joined with the
RO crowd and made up a group of over
100 and attended a baseball game between
the Braves & San Francisco Giants. We
lost 7-3. We saw Henry Aaron hit his
6Bsth home run.


